

Washington Trollers **Association**

PO Box 799, Kingston, WA 98346 (360) 638-1135 jdazey@centurytel.net www.washingtontrollers.org

Contents

President's Message	1
WTA Annual Meeting	1
Albacore News	2
Coalition Report	2
Director's Report	3
Mike Baldwin	3
Trolling Float Raffle	3
Pacific Marine Expo	4
WTA Hats & Mugs	4
Associate Members	5

WTA Directors

President:

Greg Mueller F/V Southside

1st Vice President:

Mike Ziara F/V Ocean Home

2nd Vice President:

Dick Good F/V Pamela Jean

Secretary/Treasurer:Tony Rouff *F/V Dream Catcher*

Richard Lyons F/V Bertha J Steve Newell F/V Roma

Port Angeles: Tony Roulf *F/V Dreamcatcher* Mike Ziara *F/V Ocean Home*

Westport:

Kory Murphy F/V Gallows Point Butch Henry F/V Evening

Executive Directors:

Sue and Joe Dazey

Editor:

Joe Dazey

President's Message

Welcome back! It is the hope of the Board of Directors of WTA that the fleet had a safe and successful fishing season.

WTA's ANNUAL MEETING will be held Friday, November 22,2013, at Centurylink Field's Exposition Center, Seattle, WA., from 10:00AM to 1:00PM. WTA is honored to have WDF&W Director Phil Anderson as our featured speaker. Phil has a wealth of background and is a strong advocate of the ocean fishery. His presentation will include the future of the North of Cape Falcon ocean fishery and issues affecting it going forward. There will be ample time for questions and answers. Also in attendance will be representatives of the GSI program, Dan Hardin will give an update on commercial vessel safety, and ocean troll manager Doug Milward will make every effort to attend. It will be a full meeting with much pertinent information. Please plan to attend!

Summarizing the 2013 ocean salmon troll season: California's season supported excellent salmon production. Oregon was spotty for most of the fishing period. North of Falcon was just OK when Areas 3 & 4 were open. NOF was again plagued by a low total allowable catch on Chinook, low landing limits and total Areas 3& 4 closures. Once Areas 3 & 4 closed, trollers were limited to Areas 1&2 and very low Chinook abundance. The total ocean closure to trollers on August 15, 2013, was a complete surprise and was beyond our control. On the positive side, Chinook prices were at record highs for most of the season and demand for troll caught Chinook remained strong. The salmon troll industry continues to respond to industry challenges on quality which relates to the strong customer demand and

As WTA enters the "meeting season," the Board of Directors and general membership need to engage in dialogue to determine priorities going forward. A top priority should be exploring a stable funding source as the 1% program does not provide a reliable income stream on a year to year basis. This an open forum for the general membership to be involved. The Board encourages your participation.

In closing, WTA will continue to forge strong working relationships with other ocean users including sport fishing groups as there are issues on the horizon that pose serious threats to the ocean fisheries. Wind and wave energy are just a couple of examples.

Thank you for your support,

Greg Mueller

WTA Annual Meeting

November 22 from 10am to 1pm CenturyLink Field Event Center Media Room 1D01



Albacore News - Doug Fricke

With the 2013 tuna season behind us, it is time to reflect on how things went on the grounds with only 40 Canadian boats competing with US boats on the grounds. So far I have not heard that there were near as many problems with the Canadians as there has been in the past. I look forward to hearing how your season went at the annual meeting on Nov. 22. Think about a situation where only 10 Canadian boats are allowed into the US EEZ. Would it be worth having the Canadian EEZ open to US vessels if only 10 Canadian vessels were allowed into the US EEZ? So far, there are no meetings scheduled for discussions on the US/Canada Treaty status for 2014.

Since our last WTA meeting, the PFMC made an aggressive

attempt to get the international managers to design potential harvest control rules if the North Pacific albacore biomass becomes depleted below a determined level. Industry is very opposed to the actions by the PFMC and fortunately at the international meetings this summer, the PFMC initiative was basically ignored. Industry's position is that it is premature to design harvest control rules when the international scientist haven't agreed to a biomass level that will threaten sustainability (called limit and target biological reference points). Industry is really concerned about the increase in Chinese vessels that are harvesting albacore and dumping on the Europe market. The Chinese production appears to be the reason for the low brine price.

Coalition Report – Doug Fricke

Coalition of Coastal Fisheries Report 11-8-13

We now have 16 seafood harvesting groups in the Coalition of Coastal Fisheries (Coalition) to include Crabbers, Charters, Longliners, Seiners, Oystermen, Trollers, etc. The Coalition has been working to show a united front on issues that affect our industry. Some of the issues that we have been working on in 2013 include influencing the WF&W Commission to treat commercial and recreational fisheries equally, support the gillnetters to maintain their fishery on the Columbia River, and get more flexibility in the Magnuson Act renewal. However, the biggest current issue for the Coalition is the Zoning of the EEZ for purposes other than fishing such as wave and wind energy, reserves, and oil exploration. These proposed federal actions are called Marine Spatial Planning and is part

of the President's Ocean Management Imitative. Oregon is on the verge of losing many square miles of fishing grounds to wind and wave energy projects in some of our prime fishing grounds. Through individuals in the Coalition and our lobbyist in Olympia, we have been able to prevent losing fishing grounds off of WA. Last year, the Coalition was able to get legislation passed that set up an advisory group to the Governor on Coastal issues. Now we are fighting to make sure the Governor's advisory group is not taken over by the Olympia Agencies. Another part of the activity to create the State Marine Spatial Planning was to set up a Marine Resource Committee (MRC) for each of the Coastal Counties. We can use some help in attending the MRCs that are meeting monthly in each of the WA coastal counties. Give me a call if you have any interest and time to attend the MRC meetings.

WTA Booth 328, Pacific Marine Expo – See you there!



Director's Report - Sue Dazey

Since our last newsletter and meeting, we've done the usual business of renewing our Washington State Non-profit status, filed our annual IRS report, which is essential to continuing our Federal tax-exempt status, along with our usual bookkeeping. We also have our contract for the sampling program with the State, as well as renewal of the insurance required for that arrangement.

Regarding the sampling program, we're still waiting for the final process to happen. The Federal and State budget crises have drastically slowed down this process, and we regret that we haven't been able to reimburse those of you who did sampling. We have all our own pieces in place and are still waiting. Hopefully we'll have some updates on this at the Annual Meeting.

We have received almost all our 1% checks from buyers and individuals at this point. Kudos to everyone for that. If you are one who does this donation individually, now's the time. It would be great

to wrap this up before the end of the year for cleaner bookkeeping and IRS reporting. It's a critical source of WTA funding.

We have a lot of memberships due for renewal at this time of the year, and have sent out reminders to those due through November. We will have our records at the WTA booth at EXPO so feel free to come by and renew.

We also received our new order of WTA hats, which will be available at EXPO. We went with a new supplier, Tuna Graphics in Poulsbo, who made a few improvements in our logo for better readability and presentation. It's the same, only better. We hope you like them and re-supply yourself! A \$20 donation still stands.

Last, we extend our sympathy to the family of Mike Baldwin (see below). Mike was a long-time WTA Board member who never failed to have insightful and passionate comments presented with candor and sense of humor. He will be missed.

In Memory of Mike Baldwin – F/V Nellie M

Life long commercial fisherman and WTA member Michael Baldwin, age 70, of Westport, Washington, passed away October 14, 2013, in Grays Harbor County, Washington. Mike grew up commercial fishing with his father, then owned and operated the FV Nellie M for 35 years commercial fishing from California to Alaska. Mike was always willing to lend a helping hand and was well respected by fishermen and fisheries regulators for the wealth

of background information he possessed. Mike had been in failing health for some time. He is survived by former wife Ginger, one son, WTA member Grant Baldwin of Westport, Washington, owner operator of the FV Ginger, and three granddaughters.

A memorial for Mike is planned for at the Westport VFW hall, 211 Pacific Ave, Westport, on November 16 at 3:00pm.

TROLLING FLOAT RAFFLE

Talbot 60-70lb trolling floats courtesy of Evans Manufacturing.

Tickets are \$10 each or 10 for \$80.

The drawing will be held at the 2013 Annual Meeting. You do not have to be present to win.

Get your tickets at the WTA Booth #328 or contact Sue at jdazey@centurytel.net. or (360) 638-1135.







Pacific Marine Expo welcomes members of the Washington Trollers Association and extends a free invitation to attend the show Nov. 20-22 in Seattle. To pre-register visit www.pacificmarineexpo.com or call 800-454-3005.

Mail to: WTA

PO Box799

Kingston, WA 98346

Visit www.pacificmarineexpo.com for show information, including online registration, event schedule, session descriptions and speakers, the complete exhibitor list, special events, parking information, travel information and more.

WTA Hats and Mugs Number **Donation Total** Item Blue Hat \$20 Green Hat \$20 Red Hat \$20 Tan w/ blue Bill \$20 **WTA Mug** \$20 **Total**



WTA Associate Members

Anderson Attorney-at-Law, Paul Anderson	(206)467-0237
Ballard Sheet Metal Works, Inc., Custom Fabrication for Fishing and Processing, Seattle Bayview Building Materials, Westport, WA bayview@comcast.net	(206)784-0545
D & M Live Crab - Dave Wolfenbarger	(360)268-9319
Dungeness Seaworks, Allen Richardson	(360) 460-7048
Englund Marine Supply Co. Complete Marine Service, Astoria & Westport	(360)268-9311
Evans Manufacturing – supplier of Talbot trolling floats	(360) 652-4200
F/V Snapper Products, Westport, WA	(360) 268-0294
Harbor Marine Supply, Westport, WA	(360)268-9166
High Tide Seafoods, Buyer,Ernie Vail, owner; Port Angeles, Neah Bay, LaPush	(360)452-8488
Hingston, Phil, of Jones, Kushman, Hingston Certified Public Accountant, Seattle	(206)285-2777
Hungry Whale Enterprises Chevron Station and Deli - Berkley Barker	((560) 628-6323
Icicle Seafoods, Lew Warner, Dillingham, AK	(907) 842-5204
Ikes's Fish, W.H. & Kiyoko Kendall	(360)697-6781
J & G Marine Supply, Don and Harold Jacobson, Tacoma	(253)572-4217
Jessie's Ilwaco Fish Co., Inc.—Salmon Buyer; Pierre Marchand, owner/manager	(360)648-3773
Jolly Roger Seafood, Sonny Peterson - buyer of crab, salmon, and albacore	(360) 593-0108
Masco Petroleum, Westport,WA	(360) 537-9744
New Day Fisheries, Inc., Scott Kimmel, Port Townsend	(360)385-4600
Pacific Net and Twine, Ltd., Richmond, BC, Frank Nakashima, Mgr	(604)274-7328
Pacific Seafood/Washington Crab Producers, Bottom fish , salmon, crab, shrimp - Westport	(360)268-9161
Philips Publishing – Fisherman's News	(206)285-0765
Redden Net Co. (Steveston) Ltd., Richmond, BC, Canada	1(866)233-1422
Sampo Inc., Manufacturing Terminal Tackle/Fishing and Marine Supplies, Barneveld, NY	(315)896-2606
Sand Dollar Variety and Dollar Store, Rick Bridgemen, Westport	(360) 628-9650
Schiewe Marine Supply, Commercial Fishing Supplies, Newport, Oregon	(514)265-7382
Seafood Producers Cooperative, Bellingham, Sitka	(360)733-0120
Seattle Marine and Fishing Supply, Co., Commercial Gear and Marine Hardware; Sea	(206)285-5010
Select Fish, Quality Buyer, Airport Way in Seattle	(206)767-2642
Silver Horde—Gold Star Sports and Commercial Fishing Lures and Supplies, Lynnwood, WA	(425)778-2640
South Bend Products -Dean Antich	(360) 875-6570
U.S. Seven Oceans, Inc, Jinkai Monofilament Trolling Line and Gear, Mukilteo, WA	(425)347-7770
United Trollers Fund, Phil Hingston, Mgr., Seattle, WA	(206)285-4341
WESMAR—Western Marine Electronics, Woodinville, WA	(425)481-2296
Westport Diesel Service, Westport, WA	(360) 268-0669

WTA Retired Associate Members

Scott Bayer, Larry Engbloom, Steve Spleen, Paul Johns, Geoff Grillo, Augie Roehr, Gerald Brummond,, Richard Ramsey, George Walden, Steve Norwood, Bud Mathis, William Sipila

WTA Membership Application Form

Yes, I would like to renew my WTA mer	mbership				
Name	Bo	at Name _		Size	
Street Address					
City	State _		Zip Code		
Phone #	Cell # _				
Email					
Troll Licenses (check all that apply) WA		CA	AK 🗌	Albacore	
Port of Registration (check 1): Ilwaco Port Angeles Westport					
Fisherman's membership - \$150 / yr from subscribing date					
Associate / Business / Retired membership - \$50 / yr from subscribing date					
1% Season donation included if not contributed through season buyer					
Additional donation to help us represent trollers with meetings, marketing, and season setting.					
I would like to receive my newsletter by email					
Mail to: Washington Trollers Association, PO Box 799, Kingston, WA 98346					



Washington Trollers Association PO Box 799 Kingston, WA 98346

November 2013

Pacific Marine Expo WTA Booth 328